NEWMARKET MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday 18 March 2015
12.00noon – 2.00pm
PPG Attendees:
Richard Readfern (PPG Vice Chair),

Angela Jesney (Practice Manager),

Yvonne Stainton (Secretary),

Doreen Parratt, Susan Thompson, David Edwards,
Carol Foxon, Gill Roberts
This year the AGM was held within core working hours to see if we could improve on the number of attendees from 2013/14.  We are pleased to say that this meeting was very successful and we have 2 new potential members who are interested in joining our face to face PPG group.  This will be taken to a vote at our next PPG meeting on the 7th May 2015.
Meeting agenda and content
PWC (PricewaterhouseCoopers)

Welcome to Thomas Hann, Government and Public Sector.  He attends as many meetings as he can and feeds back to the CCG.
We talked about the group and that we meet up every 8-10 weeks.  The objective of this group is to make sure our patients have a voice within the practice and that correct and accurate information is delivered to our patients.  Since 2007, it has been contractual to have a PPG, but from January 2015, it has been compulsory for every surgery to have a Patient Participation Group.
The lead GP for our group is Dr Rakhee Kamath.  Mike Willis is the Chair and Richard Readfern is the Vice Chair, Angela Jesney is the Practice Manager, Gill Roberts is our Treasurer, who is in charge of monies associated with fund raising and coffee mornings, Yvonne Stainton is the Secretary for the PPG and takes the minutes.
The talk included an overview of the year e.g. 

1. The improvements on the website and updating the staff photos.
2. The growth of the PRG group, which is over 140 members.  This is a virtual group and they receive updated information about the meetings and up-dated issues, either by email and post.
3. The suggestion and comment boxes and any actions that followed.  With our, ‘you say, we do’ policy.
4. The results and actions from the Local PPG Survey for this year and the way the PPG members were involved in helping patients in the waiting room to complete these.  There were just 3 priority questions this year, chosen and delivered by the PPG, which were:
a. Appointment system – do our patients have a good understanding of where to go for medical help.
b. Phone system – How do patients access appointments at the surgery and how satisfied are the patients with front of house.

c. GP availability – How can we improve the patient waiting experience and their overall satisfaction at the surgery

The GP survey for this year was an improvement from the last several years with a result of 89% of excellence.  Where it is usually been 81% in previous years.

We highlighted the areas of change for the practice – 

1. The national shortage of GP’s, especially in Lincolnshire.
2. The Lincolnshire and Leicestershire area team now based at Welwyn Garden City.
3. The worries and concerns for the future of our enhanced services e.g. short term contracts and the likelihood of AQP (Any Qualified Provider).

4. The compulsory requirements for CQC with no funding this year.
Choices Website
This website is available to all members of the public and they can leave comments on here regarding their experiences at the surgery or staff members.  The Practice Manager does receive an email every time a comment relating to our surgery is left on the choices website.
Online Services

We have been promoting our on-line services.  Routine appointments with our nurses and extended GP hour appointments can be made on-line and also ordering repeat prescriptions. 
Telephone Line
The music on the telephone line, while in a queue, will be changed by the request of patients who completed the survey.  Also a professional voice-over message will be recorded.

CQC Inspection

We received an overall ‘good’ for this.  Our next full inspection will be in 3 years’ time, although we will receive an annual visit from one of the CQC inspectors.
Commissioning

Our practice has decided to go ahead with the full commissioning, which will be over a 6 year transition period.  This means that the surgery will be in control of their own budgets.

Council of Members Meetings
Dr Usama Al-Hamarneh is our Commissioner Member and he attends the Council of Members meeting quarterly.  These are vital to the success of commissioning. 
Neighbourhood Team
The Neighbourhood Team model has been rolled out in 4 early implementer sites; Stamford, Sleaford, Lincoln City South and Skegness and the next 4 sites have now been chosen are Grantham town, Lincoln North, Louth and Long Sutton.  The roll out of the teams will continue over the next 8- 10 months. This phased approach allows us to learn from earlier sites and develop the model to respond to local needs.  Newmarket Medical Practice is in the second wave and is grouped with James Street Surgery, Kidgate Surgery, Marsh Medical and Alford Surgery.
Any Qualified Provider (AQP)

A lot of services are now put out to tender to private contractors and the sexual health service will be going out to tender in September 2015, which may mean we could lose the contract for the Greta Ross Clinic, or we could possibly be sub-contracted to provide this service as an NHS provider in our building.
Concordia Lincolnshire
This is a private ENT provider who will be providing NHS clinics in Louth and the surrounding area. 
Health App for iPhone/iPad
This is an app available on the 1st April 2015, which is designed to help patients diagnose minor illnesses without the need to see a Clinician.  A link to this app will be put on our website when available.

Publications and teams notified
The PPG end of year Report has been published on our website for our practice population and other interested parties to access.  The PRG members will all receive a copy to study and a copy of the report will be placed in the waiting rooms.

